WORK SESSION MINUTES

February 7, 2023 – 6:30 PM Board Room Administration Office

- Called to Order by President Christopher Gastrock at 6:31PM in the Old Music Room, Administration Office 227 Nichols Street, Wellsboro, PA.
- II. Roll Call of Members: Mrs. Linda West; Mr. Lee Stocks; Mr. John Hoover; Mr. Daniel Nowak; Mr. Christopher Gastrock; Mr. Albert Bieber; Mrs. Rebecca Charles; Mrs. Maegan McConnell; Mrs. Tracy Doughtie was absent.
- III. Reading of Notice of Work Session.
- IV. Updates from Administration: Mr. Benjamin Miller spoke about the upcoming Middle School Play, The Lion King Jr. Mr. Todd Outman reported on athletics and gave the start date for the Spring sports season as March 6th. Mrs. Karen Farrer spoke to the board regarding an upcoming hiring event with CareerLink and reported to have a PDE conference at the end of the month. Mrs. Amy Coots gave the curriculum update and reported that teachers may have their material before they leave for summer break. She also reported to have had a CTE local advisory meeting and reported that Jan. 11th was a full day of FOSS professional development. Mrs. Alanna Huck announced that the district had completed the 90th day of school and that budget prepping for the 2023/2024 school year had begun. She also presented information regarding the PCCD Grant and Policy Updates.
- V. Project Updates for Buildings & Grounds: Mr. Rick Warren spoke to the board regarding all updates for buildings and grounds for the month. He also reported the deadline for contractors for the Middle School Renovation project had been extended by two weeks.
- VI. Review of Draft Agenda for February 14, 2023 business meeting: Mrs. Alanna Huck reviewed the Draft Agenda.
- VII. Updates from Board Members: Mr. John Hoover inquired about the possibility of nurses having radios in their offices and also asked if we carry Narcan on the school buses. Mrs. McConnell inquired about the possibility of a letter being drafted to inform parents of the increasing use of vapes on school property. Mr. John Hoover also asked for an update on how many vacant positions the school district has currently. Mrs. Linda West asked if the school district would return to an 8 period day for the 2023/2024 school year. Mrs. Huck responded that she and Mr. Byrd were meeting to finalize the schedule the next day.
- VIII. Public Comment: There was no public comment at this time.
- IX. Adjournment: The Work Session was adjourned at 7:42PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Brown, Board Secretary